
STUDY HALL GANG 
PRIVACY POLICIES 

 
In respect of the privacy rights of each Member, the Council of Elders has imposed the 
following Rules and Policies. 
 
I. Personal Contact Information 
 
Each Member’s personal information (including, but not limited to cell phone numbers, email 
addresses, home addresses, and payment application account names) which may be provided 
to the Council or to the Captain as an incident of Membership, shall remain confidential and, 
absent an emergency, will not be disclosed to any other Member without the express 
permission of the Member whose information is implicated. 
 
II. Study Hall Gang Facebook Page 
 
The Study Hall Gang shall remain a “closed” group within the meaning of Facebook’s 
policies.  This means that posts, comments, and photos posted to the page (whether “tagged” 
or not) are not accessible or visible to non-members.   
 
However, certain information is visible to non-members, including: (i) the group photo 
featured at the top of the Study Hall Gang page; and (ii) the Facebook names of Study Hall 
Gang Members.  Members should consult and adjust their Facebook privacy settings to fix 
the desired accessibility to content on their individual Facebook pages. 
 
III. Photo Policies 
 
1. Members are permitted to take photographs and videos of Study Hall Gang Events 
and to post them on the Study Hall Gang Facebook Page.  Because the Study Hall Gang 
Facebook Page is “closed”, such photos and videos cannot be viewed by non-members, even 
if they are “tagged”. 
 
2. If a Member requests that he/she not be photographed or recorded on video, Members 
taking photos or recording videos must honor that request. 
 
3. Members may not post to their private Facebook pages any photos or videos of Study 
Hall Gang Events which feature Study Hall Gang Members without the express consent or 
each Member featured.   
 
4. Members may request the removal of any photo posted to the Study Hall Gang 
Facebook Page which features them.   Such requests should be made to the Captain by private 
message.  All such requests are treated confidentially and are honored absolutely and without 
question.   
 



5. The Captain occasionally posts pictures of Study Hall Gang Events outside of the 
Study Hall Gang Facebook Page for the purposes of promoting the group.  In such event, no 
photo will be posted which features a Member without his/her express authorization. 
 
 
    Approved by Resolution of the Study Hall Gang Council 
    June 28, 2018 
 
 


